
What’s Up At Club? 

 General Membership Meeting 

         Tuesday, March 13 at 6:30 pm 

 Instructors’ Meeting 

Friday, March 16 at 6:30pm 

 WW Health Clinic                                               

Saturday, March 17                            
Details on page 6. 

 4th Friday Run Thru                      

Friday, March 23          

 4th Friday Run Thru                      

Friday, April 27        
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   The Recall 
   March, 2018 

WWCDTC 

Well, we are now one sixth 

of the way through 2018 

already and we have been 

too busy.  But thanks to our 

members the events have 

gone really well.  With the 

AKC Obedience/Rally 

Trials, UKC Agility Trials in 

January and February, you 

can see what I mean.  

Thanks everyone for making 

them run so smooth.  

Thanks for chairing to 

Donna Schmitt for the 

Agility Trials (3 days of 

them) and Linda Warn for 

the Obedience/Rally trials. 

  

Lots of things are happening 

too at club.  Classes are 

going well.  We are in about 

the seventh week of the 

twelve week session.  I know 

there have been days when 

the attendance was light as 

the weather played a big part 

in it.  Hopefully, that is 

behind us now and we can 

be normal again.  I know this 

past Wednesday classes were 

fuller as the weather was 

great.   

The HEALTH CLINIC is 

coming up March 17
t h

.   

Spread the word to your friends 

and family as the prices are great 

and you don’t have to pay for an 

office call which saves a 

considerable amount of 

money.  Tara and Karen are 

working on this and will need 

help I believe, so contact one of 

them to put you down.  It is a 

fun day seeing all the dogs.  

Lunch will be available too. 

A big THANK YOU goes to 

Joanne Peck and her little 

helpers for planning the 2018 

banquet.  We had some 44 

certificates given out, but many 

more titles than that were 

achieved by our members in 

2017.  Approximately 117 titles 

were earned!   You were busy.  

Everyone had a great time.  

Good to see all those members 

there. 

You will be seeing some changes 

around the building.  We have 

some elves making some long 

awaited changes and upgrading 

several things like the bulletin 

boards, etc.  They will be asking 

you for pictures and articles to 

put there on a regular basis to 

keep all informed of what is 

happening in the dog world.   

THANK YOU to your new 

Newsletter Editors –Kim Hanna 

and Lorene Schramm.  This will 

be their first issue and as they say 

a work in progress.  As I write 

this article I don’t know what 

they have planned, but I am sure 

it will be great.  If you have 

articles to share on different 

things, get them to them by the 

deadlines they have posted in 

this publication to make their job 

go smoother.  Thanks gals for 

volunteering to do this job. 

With that, I will go back on 

cougar watch.  Yes you have it 

right, cougar watch.  Supposedly 

there was one sited about 6 

blocks from my house in eastern 

Brookfield.  Not leaving the dogs 

out by themselves.   

Any questions, comments or 

suggestions, talk to one of your 

board members.  They are 

always open to good ideas to 

bring to your board. 

 -Joan Kaml        

          

   

 

 

W1314 Cedar Drive 

Ixonia, WI 53036 

Phone: 920-206-9311 

Website: www.wwcdtc.org 

From the Prez... 
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Ready for spring? 
 

It's time to sign 
up for the spring 
session of training 
classes!  

     
Yes, it's that time 

already.  Please fill forms 

out neatly and 

completely, one dog per 

form, and mail them to 

me at 523 Margarette St, 

Lake Mills, WI, 53551.  

You can also drop them 

in my mailbox at the 

clubhouse.    

Note that we have a new 

competitive heeling class, 

instructed by Priscilla 

Wagner, at noon on 

Wednesdays.  Please 

remember that class sizes 

are limited, so get your 

forms in early.  Looking 

forward to seeing lots of 

happy dogs!   
            -Karen Johnson 

A big thank you to Joanne Peck 

and her crew for another 

fantastic banquet. The club 

looked really nice and the food 

was excellent, as always.  I can 

hardly wait to see what Joanne 

has up her sleeve for next year. 

A big congratulations to all of the 

members earning achievement 

awards this year. I think we had 

more this year than ever before. 

Keep up the good work, people. 

Of course, Joan deserves a big 

thank you for making up all of 

those awards. That is not a small 

task. By now, you should have all 

received your membership 

renewal notices. As you noticed, 

dues did go up this year. It is the 

first increase in over ten years. If 

your dues are wrong, please get 

in touch with me so we can get it 

corrected. I would ask that you 

complete the renewal notice and 

put it in my mail box. If you have 

dues to pay, please mail it to me. 

With all of the rentals in the 

building, I really don’t like 

From the VP’s Desk… 

 having that much money lying 

around. There is a question on 

the bottom of the notice about 

how you prefer to get your club 

information. This is just for the 

Board’s information; we are 

looking at how to get news to the 

membership as quickly and 

effectively as possible. Even if 

you don’t owe any money, please 

take the time to fill out the 

bottom of the notice so I can 

make sure all of your 

information is correct in the 

membership book. The sooner I 

can get all of the notices back, 

the sooner I can get the books 

printed and distributed to 

everyone. 

On another note about your 

membership, we are an all-

volunteer club. Everyone is 

expected to help out by working 

at a trial, run thru’s, or one of 

our other events. I do keep track 

of this, and it is possible that if 

you don’t volunteer for an event, 

we may exclude you from taking 

classes next year until you do 

volunteer. The volunteer 

expectation is only a few hours 

on a Friday night or a weekend 

day. It is a great learning 

experience. The trials are a good 

time. You get to meet new 

people and socialize with other 

club members. We also would 

like to see you at the club 

meetings. Meetings are the best 

way to find out what is going on 

in the club, and if you have 

something you want to discuss, 

that is your time to do it. We 

always have very informative 

presentations before the 

meetings and, let’s not forget all 

of the wonderful desserts the 

members make to share at the 

meetings.  

In May, we have our most 

popular meeting. The Jefferson 

County K9 officers will give a 

demo that night. We look 

forward to seeing you at many of 

our upcoming events and 

meetings. 

-Mark Christiansen 

 
Obedience & Rally… 

 What's new in obedience and rally?  

For Everyone…. 

On March 13, at our membership meeting, we will be showing 

videos of the new exercises for the Novice and Open classes. 

Changes will take effect May 1. 

We will also be showing videos of dogs and handlers 

performing the master rally exercises.  

Here is a chance to get your questions answered. 

For Instructors… 

There will be an instructors’ meeting on March 16 at 6:30 pm.  

It will be a discussion meeting.  If instructors want to continue 

to be instructors, they need to attend instructors’ meetings. 

-Chris Getter 
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CLASS SIGN-UP 

 

GOT NEWS? 
Send news and photos for     

The Recall to: 

wwcdtcnews@gmail.com 



WESTERN WAUKESHA COUNTY DOG TRAINING CLUB – GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING –  

JANUARY 27, 2018  
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:45p.m. by Joan Kaml, the President.  
Joan thanked Joanne Peck for the evening and all those that helped decorate and set up  
PRESENTATION OF CHECK TO JEFFERSON COUNTY SHERIFF – Check in the amount of $1200, largest  
check we have given thus far. Sheriff mentioned he does have a plaque for WWCDTC that will  
be presented at the May membership meeting  
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – The minutes were approved as printed in the Newsletter.  
SECRETARY”S REPORT – Debbie mentioned the new update to the AKC Event Search & Results. It now has a more mobile friendly design and more 
ways to refine your search for events. Posted the information on the new updates on the bulletin board by the club calendar.  
TREASURER”’ REPORT – Barb reported that the mortgage documents were renewed and signed, the  
club will be sending additional money toward the principal with each payment and we should  
have the mortgage paid off in about 3 years.  
Treasurer’s report was approved as read.  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT –  
Thanked all of the members for their help throughout the year and keeping things clean at the  
club.  
Reported that we had 532 Friday Night Run Thrus in 2017  
TRAINING COMMITTEE –  
DIRECTOR OF TRAINING REPORT - Mark Christiansen  
Chris Getter put together information on the new Rally and Obedience rule changes that will start May 1, 2018. There is a box with the information 
sheets on the Club Information board.  
2018 Class Changes – Reminded members about the longer class sessions starting with this class session:  
Monday Night – now 8 weeks & Regular classes – now 12 weeks. There will be a week break for the Membership meetings – first one is in March  
COMMITTEE REPORTS –  
Meetings/Programs –  
March Meeting – Tues. 3/ 14. 40 minute You Tube video on how to perform the new Novice and Open exercises  
Health Clinic – 3/17. Time slots are filling fast. Flyers can be found on the Information wall and online.  
May Meeting – Jefferson County Sheriff K-9 Unit Grounds/Building/Housekeeping – Mark Christiansen  
Thanked Joe Kugel for taking over the maintenance at the club and doing a good job.  
Thanked the floor cleaners.  
Membership – Mark Christiansen  
Kim will be passing out the dues renewal forms tonight. Renewals are due April1. Please fill out with your information, so it is updated for the 
membership books. Also fill out what is the best way for you to get the club news, want to figure out what is the best way to reach members.  
1st Reading – Lisa Kutschera  
2nd Reading – Virginia Jaeger & Karen Grilistas – welcomed as new members  
4th Friday Run Thrus – Linda Warn  
Thanked the volunteers that helped through the year  
Trials – UKC  
February 9 – will be a one day agility trial for the UKC Total Dog competition  
February Obedience/Rally Trial – 2/17 & 2/18. Linda Warn is the chairperson  
Entry forms can be found on the Club board  
Nominating Committee –  
Joan thanked the nominating committee – The following officers have been voted in for another 2 year term:  
President Joan Kaml  
Vice President – Mark Christiansen  
Board – Harry Beggs  
Board – Sandy Perkins  
Board – Karen Slack  
OLD BUSINESS – None  
NEW BUSINESS – Claudia Sonnenberg mentioned she will donate a special award for club members, who receive a UDA or Masters Rally title.  
NEXT MEETING DATE – March 14  
ADJOURNMENT – Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm  
BRAGS  
Respectfully submitted  

-Debbie O’Brien, Secretary



As some of you are aware, my 

Border Collie puppy, Rayne, was 

diagnosed with hip dysplasia in 

May of 2017.  The diagnosis was 

a total shock.  I had purchased 

pet insurance for him in August 

of 2016, when he was 8 weeks 

and 2 days old, not knowing how 

soon I would need and use it. 

I did not send in my bills to the 

company right away.  I thought 

hip dysplasia would not be 

covered because it is typically 

a hereditary diagnosis.    I 

called the company and talked 

to a representative (on call 24/7) 

and was informed that I should 

send the bills.  In three weeks, I 

received a check which covered 

80% of Rayne’s medical 

expenses.  Rayne gets a shot of 

Adequan each month.  The 

Pet Health Insurance 
 

shot’s cost is $31.00, and Pet 

Plan Insurance reimburses us for 

$24.00 of that cost. 

What I have learned with this 

diagnosis is that there is a period 

of grieving to go through.  It 

was hard to find out that my 

11-month-old pup was 

dysplastic.  We were referred to 

a rehab vet in Pewaukee.  Dr. 

Morgan and her staff of rehab 

techs are amazing!  Rayne sailed 

through his rehab and will 

continue to do exercises to 

strengthen his hips on both sides 

for the rest of his life.  

The other lesson that I learned 

was not to neuter Rayne at an 

early age.  The rehab vet prefers 

not to neuter if there aren’t 

issues with “raging 

hormones.”  This is because 

male dogs’ testosterone is 

considered a lean hormone 

and helps the dog maintain a 

healthy weight.  Dogs and 

bitches do not respond to 

hormone replacement very well, 

so for now, we will leave Rayne 

intact, hoping this will continue 

to work for him. 

The pet insurance company I 

chose is Pet Plan Company from 

Pennsylvania.  Their website is 

GoPetPlan.Com.  I know there 

are many plans out there, but we 

are so happy with Pet Plan, I 

wanted to share our story with all 

of you.  Our Teka is also 

covered under this company.  

The rehab vet says this is one of 

the best plans she has worked 

with.  I did a lot of research on 

this company before buying the 

plans.  Just ask me any questions 

you might have! 

--Claudia Sonnenberg 

Paul S. Milbrath, Jefferson 

County Sheriff, attended the 

WWCDTC annual banquet, 

where he received a $1200 

donation to support the 

Jefferson County Sheriff’s 

Office K-9 Program from 

our club.  The donation 

resulted from the proceeds 

of our silent auction and 

raffle, held at the 

WWCDTC AKC 

Obedience/Rally Trial in 

November 2017. 

Jefferson County Sheriff Thanks WWCDTC  

 The Sheriff’s K-9 program is 

very successful and is 

primarily funded by 

donations like ours so 

WWCDTC’s contribution 

was very warmly received. 

Our club members showed 

their true spirit by donating 

generously. We filled the 

auction baskets with great 

items, making the auction a 

huge success and resulting in 

the largest donation ever 

from our club to the K-9 

program. 

When you visit the club 

next, take a look at the 

lovely thank you letter we 

received from Sheriff 

Milbrath!  It is posted on the 

bulletin board to the right of 

the door.   

Mark your calendars to 

attend the May 24 

membership meeting.  

Sheriff Milbrath and the K-9 

officers will attend our May 

meeting to present our club 

with a plaque and do an 

educational presentation 

about the K-9 program.  He 

has also offered to provide a 

basket for the 2018 auction!   
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 Louis earned her Rally Excellent title at the Rally trial on January 6
th

.  She is now known as Olde Fashion Rio’s Day of My Delight, CD, BN, 

RE, CGC. I am proud of all she has accomplished and will hopefully move into a Rally Advanced Excellent title.  -Mary Beth Breunig 

 “Stryker” debuted in Utility (any venue) at the UKC trials the weekend of February 17 and 18.  He came close to qualifying on Saturday, 

NQing only one exercise.  Sunday, he qualified for his first leg with a score of 194.  Great teamwork, Barb and Stryker! -Barb Duren 

 Congratulations to Heelside’s Short Circuit, aka Jolt, for earning her K9 UKC Nose work trial on February 10 and 11.   She earned her AC 

(advanced containers search) and SC (superior containers search) as well as her AI (advanced interior search).  In her superior search, her 

distractors were tennis balls and donuts, but this good little girl never even looked at them!   -Dick and Barb Budny 

 Moa’s Living a Secret Life, aka “Louie”, earned his UKC Novice title at the February 17 and 18 obedience trials.  Way to go, Tara and Louie!  

-Tara Matusiewicz 

 At the Bark River Dog Club Obedience and Rally trials February 17 and 18, Zoli earned his RO1 title with score of 99, 100 (3
rd

 place), and 

99.  Thank you to everyone who helped me with my overly enthusiastic boy!  -Cindy Falk 

 Cheerio’s I Am A Honey of a Bea, aka “Bea,” earned her Rally Novice title at the January Obedience and Rally trials held                             

at WWCDTC.  Bea is owned by our own Joan Kaml, of course, and was handled by Kim Hanna.  Congratulations to all of                      

these ladies! Teamwork at its finest!  –Joan Kaml               

 What an awesome start to 2018 for Kurt & Bobbie Hackbarth and their 3 dogs.  Each one earned a new title at the WWCDTC January 6 & 7 

trials.  We owe this success to the fantastic instructors at WWCDTC and helpful coaching by fellow members.  Thank you! 

 

Kurt & Tanner (Nalyn’s Over N Over; Golden Retriever) earned 2 qualifying scores with placements at both shows and 

was awarded his Beginning Novice Obedience Title. 

 

Bobbie & Remy (Dichi Anyone Can Cook CD, Golden Retriever), earned her 3rd qualifying score on Saturday and was 

awarded her Rally Novice Title.  On Sunday, she earned her first leg towards Rally Intermediate and placed 3rd on time. 

 

Never to be outdone, Raggs (Firefall’s Ragg Mopp Esq.; Havanese) earned his 3rd qualifying score on Saturday for his 

Rally Novice Title.  And again, on Sunday he earned his first leg towards Rally Intermediate and placed 4th on time 

(behind his pal, Remy). 

 

These events inspired me to complete the paperwork for Raggs to be recognized for his past therapy work.  He now holds the AKC titles 

THD & CGC (grandfathered back to 2012) and Therapy Dog International’s TDIA award.  Then one more surprise, the AKC issued Raggs 

a certificate for Achiever Dog on January 31, 2018. 

Thanks again to everyone who helped and encouraged us with training these wonderful dogs.  We can’t imagine what will happen the rest of 

the year, for now the Hackbarth’s are living on “cloud 9”. 

 

 Brenna’s Big Day!  On February 9, 10, and 11
th

, AG1, SHR, UCH Technique Go For Launch, AKA “Brenna” earned her “Total Dog” 

title at the UKC Dodge County Dog Club Show.  She accomplished this by qualifying in Agility on Friday and winning Altered Best in 

Show on Sunday.  But that’s not all!  Two of her grandbabies, 10-month-old pups, “Maddie,” Traditional Celebrate Anew, and “Jasper,” 

Technique Everlore Step Stone, earned their Champion titles.  And – her son, “Quinn,” Technique Final Quintessence, also became a 

Champion!  A great time was had by her whole team, but Brenna had the best time of any dog entered.  She remembered how to be a 

show dog again and basked in all the hoopla surrounding her achievements! 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wagging Rights 2018 
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Brenna - owned by Jean 

Granger; handled by 

Katie Guse  

 

Maddie – owned by Karen 

Szymanski & Josie Trad; handled 

by Lisa Conigliaro 

Jasper – owned by Jean 

Granger, Jackie Kascht, 

& Pat Quinn; handled 

by Kerry Luderus 

Quinn – owned by Kim 

Hanna; handled by Katie 

Guse 



Western Waukesha County Dog Training Club 

Location: W1314 Cedar Drive, Ixonia, 
WI Print additional forms at: 

www.wwcdtc.org 
 

CANINE HEALTH CLINIC 

Saturday, March 17, 2018 - 10 am to 2 pm 
The deadline for Preferred Arrival Times is Wednesday, March 7, 

2018. Be sure to send in your reservation ASAP so minimums can 
be met. 

 

The following services are offered by Badger Veterinary Services, Cambridge, WI 
 

Service Member Price Non Member 
Price 

 Service Member Price Non Member 
Price 

HEARTWORM (4 pt) $40.00 $43.00  RABIES—Bring previ- 
ous record 

$20.00 $23.00 

DHLPP or DHPP $25.00 $28.00  Lymes Disease Shot $28.00 $31.00 

Lepto Shot Only $16.00 $18.00  Bordatella $18.00 $20.00 

Chiropractic $65.00 $70.00     

 

CARDIAC SCREENING 
(30 DOG MINIMUM) 

DR. HEIDI KELLIHAN DVM Member Price—$42.00 Non Member Price—$45.00 

CERF (EYE EXAM) 
(30 DOG MINIMUM) 

DR. GILLIAN MCLELLAN 
BVMS, PhD 

Member Price—$40.00 Non Member Price—$45.00 

NOTE: Your dog’s AKC registration information is necessary for the Cardiac Screening and the OFA Eye exam. 
Heartworm medication will be available for sale at the clinic. 

 

Name  WWCDTC Mbr?  Yes No    
 

Email  Phone: ( )  Breed:    
 

Please indicate the 
number of dogs for 
each of the tests: 

Heartworm    Rabies    Cardiac Screen    OFA Eye Exam    DHLPP/DHPP    

Lepto Only    Bordatella    Lymes Shot    CHIROPRACTIC     

 
PREFERRED TIME: (Please circle one) 10 AM 11 AM 12 PM 1 PM  

Eye Clinic Time  (Please circle one) 9 AM 10 AM 11 AM 12 PM 1 PM 2PM 

 

Preferred Arrival Time Deadline: March 5, 2018 

Eye drops are required for the OFA eye test, plan on arriving 1/2 hour prior to your preferred time. You will be contacted with your 
assigned time. There will be 10 dogs scheduled per hour. NO WALK-INS WILL BE ACCEPTED FOR OFA EYE EXAM 

 
CHECK PAYABLE TO WWCDTC. ENCLOSED CHECK FOR $   

 

Dogs are scheduled based on when your reservation is received. Every effort will be made to get you and your dog tested in a timely 
manner. This clinic is open to everyone and we welcome you to come! Walk-ins will be handled around the Pre- ferred Time reservations 
with the exception of the OFA Eye Exam where no walk-ins will be taken. 

Send reservations with fees to: 

Tara Matusiewicz, W573 Hwy 18, Sullivan, WI 53178 

For questions, contact Tara at 608-576-1309, tara_n_dusty@yahoo.com or Karen 

Slack, 920-625-3831, mykads@charter.net 

http://www.wwcdtc.org/
mailto:tara_n_dusty@yahoo.com
mailto:mykads@charter.net


WWCDTC CLASS REGISTRATION – updated 2/7/18 

This form is to be used for Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday Obedience/Rally Classes.   

Please print all information on form neatly.  Unreadable forms will not be accepted.  

 
Name 

 
Email: 

 
Dog’s Name: 

 
Phone:                                              Date:  

 
SESSION: (Please check one)   _____ Spring             _____ Summer        _____ Fall             _____ Winter              
 

DEADLINE FOR SIGN UP:   3/20/18 – Spring       6/20/18 – Summer       9/20/18 – Fall      12/15/18 – Winter 

 
 
Return to:  Karen Johnson, 523 Margarette St., Lake Mills, WI  53551 Phone:  608-576-7410, aspenoro@gmail.com 
 

CLASS DAY INSTRUCTOR (1) DOG NAME/BREED 

 TUESDAY P.M.   

Utility 7 – 7:45 p.m. Workshop Format  

Novice 7 – 7:45 p.m.   

Open 8 – 8:45 p.m.   

    

 WEDNESDAY A.M.   

Rally (adv/exc) 9:30 – 10:45 a.m.   

Rally (novice) 11 – 11:45 a.m.   

Novice 10 – 10:45 a.m.   

Pre Open 11 – 11:45 a.m.   

Open 11 – 11:45 a.m.   

Pre Novice  12 – 12:45 p.m.   

Utility 12 – (2) Workshop Format  

Heeling Class 12:00 – 12:45 p.m.   

    

 THURSDAY P.M.   

Rally (3) 7:15 – 8:45 p.m.(3)   

Pre Novice 7 – 7:45 p.m.   

Novice 7 – 7:45 p.m.   

Open Ring Time 7:45 p.m.(4)   
MONDAY NIGHT: 

PUPPY/MANNER CLASSES 
________________________ 

 
ALL AGILITY CLASSES 

 Monday Night 
contact 

Koenraad DeRoo  
for sign up 

kderoo@outlook.com 
 
 

AGILITY CONTACT 
KAREN SLACK FOR 

CLASS AVAILABILITY 
920-625-3831 or 

mykads@charter.net 
AND SIGN UP 

(1)  Instructors are assigned each session and will be announced as sessions start. 
(2)  Length of time for these classes can vary. 
(3)  This Rally class has instructor available for group walk through at 7:15 and 8:00.  Individual walk through at anytime.  You can 

run the course as many times as you wish. 
(4)  Time can be spent training your dog, but you might be responsible for closing the building when finished.   

 
IN ORDER TO BE SURE EVERYONE HAS AN OPPORTUNITY TO BE IN A CLASS, THIS FORM MUST BE RETURNED BY THE 

DEADLINE.  NO PHONE CALLS WILL BE ACCEPTED FOR CLASS REGISTRTION.  LIMIT OF 10 DOGS PER CLASS EXCEPT 

THURSDAY NIGHT RALLY.  IF THERE IS A SIGN UP OF LESS THAN 3 DOGS, THE CLASS MAY BE COMBINED WITH A LIKE 

CLASS OR NOT OFFERED FOR THAT SESSION. 

 

mailto:mykads@charter.net


 

 
March 2018 

 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 

    Week 9 

Agility 

Obedience               

Rally 

Rental 

Norwegian 

Elkhound           

Specialty 

Rental 

Norwegian 

Elkhound 

Specialty 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

Rental 

Norwegian 

Elkhound 

Specialty 

OFF Week 10 

AM Rally            

PM Obedience 

Week 10  

Obedience/     

Rally/Agility 

Week 10  

Agility  

Obedience    

Rally 

  

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

Rental 

Flyball 

OFF WWCDTC    

General 

Membership 

Meeting 

OFF OFF  

WWCDTC  

Health Clinic 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

Rental 

WESSA Match 

Puppy       

Manners           

Class Orientation 

Week 11 

AM Rally            

PM Obedience 

Week 11 

Obedience      

Rally                

Agility 

Week 11 

Agility  

Obedience   

Rally 

4
th

 Friday Run 

Thrus 

Rental 

BGRC Meeting 

9a.m. 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

Rental 

Flyball 

Week 1 

Puppy/Manners 

Classes 

Week 12 

AM Rally            

PM Obedience 

Week 12 

Obedience      

Rally               

Agility 

Week 12 

Agility 

Obedience   

Rally 

 

  

       

       

 



 

 
April 2018 

 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

Week 2 

Puppy/Manners 

Classes 

Week 1 

AM Rally 

PM Obedience 

Week 1 

Obedience      

Rally               

Agility 

Week 1 

Agility 

Obedience   

Rally 

 Rental 

Bernese  

Mountain Dogs 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

UKC                                

Agility Play Day 

Week 3 

Puppy/Manners 

Classes 

Week 2 

AM Rally 

PM Obedience 

Week 2  

Obedience             

Rally                

Agility 

Week 2  

Agility 

Obedience   

Rally 

 BRDC  

UKC  Agility 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

BRDC  

UKC  Agility 

Week 4 

Puppy/Manners 

Classes 

Week 3 

AM Rally 

PM Obedience 

Week 3 

Obedience      

Rally                

Agility 

Week 3 

Agility 

Obedience    

Rally 

 

 Rental 

BGRC program 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

Rental 

Flyball 

Week 5 

Puppy/Manners 

Classes 

Week 4 

AM Rally 

PM Obedience 

Week 4 

Obedience      

Rally                

Agility 

Week 4 

Agility  

Obedience   

Rally 

4
th

 Friday Run 

Thrus 

Rental 

FT. Atkinson 

Kennel Club 

29 30      

Rental 

Flyball 

Week 6 

Puppy/Manners 

Classes 

     

       

       
 



WWCDTC 

The Recall 

Do you have an 

article for the next 

edition of 

 “The Recall”? 

Email your article, 

photograph, 

recipe, or story to: 

wwcdtcnews@gmail

.com 

Articles must be 

received by April 

20, 2018 to appear 

in the May 

Newsletter. 

 

 

Preheat oven to 350.   

Ingredients: 

½ cup natural peanut butter 

(fresh ground peanuts) 

1 cup pureed pumpkin 

½ tsp cinnamon 

1 ¾ cup oat flour or whole 

wheat flour 

Homemade Pumpkin Peanut Butter Dog Treats 

 

Fun Photos  

 Bark River Dog Club UKC Agility Trial  

January 20-21, 2018 

 

 

 

**these treats are soft and 

easily broken into pieces….  

Great for training! 

-Lorene 

Combine pumpkin and 

peanut butter 

Add cinnamon and flour 

Roll dough into small balls 

and press down with thumb 

Bake for about 9 minutes 

Store in refrigerator for about 

5 days or freeze 

Page 8 
The Recall 

Follow us on 
Facebook…Keep 
up with the 
happenings at 
club… 

WWCDTC on 
Facebook 

Board of Directors          

&                                                               

Important Contacts 

 
President  

Joan Kaml   

62-781-8072 

  

Vice President   

Mark Christiansen               

920-344-0001 

  

Secretary                           

Debra O’Brien                         

414-339-1860 

  

Treasurer                              

Barbara Drake                       

262-784-1428 

  

Board Members: 

Karen Slack                          

920-625-3831  

Sandy Perkins            

262-470-8750 

  

Tara Matusiewicz                

608-576-1309 

  

Nancy Schmitt                      

414-412-0008 

  

Harry Beggs                        

920-342-7042 

  

 

  
  

  

 

 

Director of Training; 

Mark Christiansen                       

920-344-0001 

 

Obedience:  

Chris Getter  

262-370-2059 

  

Rally:  

  

Agility:  

Karen Slack 

920-625-3831 

  

Monday Night: 

Tara Matusiewicz      

608-576-1309                     

  

Membership:                   

Mark Christiansen 

920-344-0001 

  

Class Sign-up: 

Karen Johnson 

608-576-7410 

 

Sunshine: 

Barbara Drake 

262-784-1428 

 

Website: 

Koenraad De Roo 

920-219-2183 

 

Newsletter: 

Kim Hanna 

Lorene Schramm 

wwcdtcnews@gmail.com 

 

 

 

  

 

Maridel Hein 

& Dixie 

Julie Lentz-Andrus 

& Dahmra 

mailto:wwcdtcnews@gmail.com
mailto:wwcdtcnews@gmail.com

